Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 18 June 2014 at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: W J Snelson (Chairman) 
Councillors: Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. L Jones, S Homer and Mrs. J 
Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
Mrs Sue Mason – Recipient of the Civic Award

PC W Green on behalf of PCSO Teresa Nicholls

977. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. T Rees, Cllr. D Kimbley, District Councillor R McCardle and County Councillor B Edwards

978. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

Due to illness Cllr Rees was unable to attend the meeting. The Vice Chairman Cllr. Kimbley was on annual leave. The attendees were therefore asked to appoint a Chairman for the meeting. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor proposed Cllr. Snelson this was seconded by Cllr. Homer. Cllr. Snelson was duly appointed. 

979. PRESENTATION OF THE 2013-14 CIVIC AWARD
The Chairman welcomed Mrs. Sue Mason and gave a brief summary of her work in respect of the school, teachers, pupils and parents. A certificate, cheque and bouquet of flowers were presented. Sue thanked the Chairman and Councillors.

980. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 988.
981. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 21 May 2014, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

982. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Affordable Housing Survey
A special meeting of the Council had been held to discuss the suggested sites in further detail, following which, the Clerk had been requested to submit the preferred sites to the Housing Association, who will be in touch when they have further information.
b. Tom Butler Cup

Following the last meeting, Mrs Southall had explained that the children were to undertake a project called “Football Remembers”, which is a special centenary project to mark the 1914 Christmas Truce in the trenches. The competition is to design a monument to the match. The winning design will be constructed at the National Memorial Arboretum in Staffordshire and unveiled in December 2014.
As only one design can be submitted per school, Mrs Southall has suggested that the winning entry, which will be submitted to a National competition, should be awarded the Tom Butler Cup. Although everyone agreed, some concern was expressed as to whether the theme ought to be Garden based, as requested in previous years by Mr Butler.

It was agreed that the suggestions should be put forward and it suggested that Mr Butler could assist with the presentation of the cup.
983. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Nothing to report - no updates had been received in respect of the road near White Cross crossroads or the B4176 signage.
984. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall 
Nothing to report.
Corbett School 
Nothing to report.

Church of the Holy Cross 
Nothing to report.

985. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

PC Wayne Green had attended the meeting on behalf of PCSO Teresa Nicholls. He reported an attempted break, in several weeks earlier, at Corbett School. In response, they are proposing to contact the Architectural liaison officers (like a crime prevention officer), who will meet with the school, PCSO Nicholls and other related parties and increase Police presence in the Village, particularly at night.
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor commented that the Parishioners had noted that PCSO Nicholls was making frequent visits to the village and had spoken to several Parishioners, which was praised by all present. PC Green appreciated the feedback and confirmed he would pass it on to the Sergeant.
The Chairman informed PC Green of the problems with the road, just down from White Cross. PC Green offered for one of his team to contact Highways the following day for an update, as there was a potential danger to road users.
986. FINANCE
Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Homer and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
i. Clerk



Salary & Expenses
£344.25
ii. HM Revenue & Customs
Paye


£73.40
iii. Mrs S Mason

Civic Award

£50.00

iv. Holy Cross Church

Churchyard donation
£900.00
987. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:

b. Responded to: 

PA 14/00398/ADV – Land at Tom Lane, Bobbington, South Staffordshire – 2 nr non-illuminated signs – object for the following reasons:- Affect on the openness of Greenbelt land, detriment to the Countryside, disproportionate size, unsightly and intrusive, location – not based at the site of the facility and a distraction to road users

c. Outcomes: 
The Clerk reported that District Cllr. McCardle has confirmed that he had called in the recent application for building at the rear of Mrs Naylors, off Six Ashes Road.
988. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Snelson reported having attended the Airport Consultative Committee meeting. A schedule of complaints was to be circulated with the monthly correspondence. In respect of the Tourism issue, which had been raised at a previous meeting of the committee, Wombourne Parish Council confirmed that the opinions expressed were not those of the Council, rather those of an individual, who no longer held a position of responsibility in the Council.
The Airport Management had provided details of two forthcoming events – Girocopters on 15 August 2014 and Wheels and Wings, on the weekend of the 24 and 25 August 2014.

There are currently 40 Libyans in training, of which 50% are expected to pass the initial exams. These will then be based at the Airfield to continue with their training.

Finally, the Airfield are looking at Automatic landing equipment – this would be 50% funding by European grants etc and reviewing the holding area – note this is a national decision which will be determined by the Civil Aviation Authority.
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor commented on the number of microlights and the low flying they had been doing. She was advised to ring the Control Tower, as it appears they do consider all complaints seriously and responsibly.

989. CORRESPONDENCE
Police Commissioner’s update Summer 2014

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Regulatory Committee meeting 
notification 17/6/2014

Halfpenny Green Air Scouts race night advertisement 21 /6/2014

LWT Training – Dementia friends’ awareness & dealing with sight loss

SSC Overview and Scrutiny Committee 10/06/2014 meeting notification – The Clerk was asked to enquire as to the responsibilities and objectives of the 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

SSC South Staffordshire Tourism Association – encourage membership of South Staffordshire Tourism Association.

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) New minerals local plan Staffordshire 2015 draft reminder

Gavin Williamson update May 2014

Support Staffordshire office move –From Brewood to South Staffordshire 

District 

Council offices

SSC Walking Scheme
SSX Licensing Committee 29/5/2014

SSC Validated planning applications – 16/05/14; 19-23/5/14; 2-5/6/14; 6/6/14; 

9/6/14; 10/6/14; 11/06/14; 12/6/14

SSC Enforcement listings – 19/5/14 – 13/6/2014

Blakelands Fireworks 12/7/14 10pm

SSC Work Clubs Fliers
990. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 20 August 2014
Meeting Closed 8:30pm
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